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The Grove Economic Development Authority met in regular session on Monday, March 16, 2015 at 4:00 PM with Chairman David Adzigian presiding, Members present were Keith Martin, Ron Lay and Mike Lewandowski. Member Bob Henkle was absent. Also present was General Manager, Bill Keefer; City Treasurer, Lisa Allred and City Clerk, Bonnie Buzzard. Assistant City Manager, Debbie Bottoroff was absent. 

Lay made the motion to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. Seconded by Martin. AYE: Martin, Lay and Adzigian. NAY: None. Lewandowski abstained. Motion carried.

Lay made the motion to approve the purchase order register. Seconded by Lewandowski. AYE: Martin, Lay, Lewandowski and Adzigian. NAY: None. Motion carried. 

Adzigian opened the floor for discussion with respect to a Resolution amending the 2014-2015 Fiscal Year Budget. Allred reported that the Resolution would allow a budget amendment for the $10,000 reimbursement to the City for the Retail Strategies contract, which was approved by the GEDA Board at their January 26th meeting. Martin made the motion to approve the Resolution as presented. Seconded by Adzigian. AYE: Martin and Adzigian. NAY: None. Lay and Lewandowski abstained. Keefer and the Board discussed the Resolution reasoning in detail. Motion failed.

Adzigian opened the floor for discussion with respect to Staff updates on various issues, activities and projects. Keefer reported that Ferra Aero Space has indicated an interest in a site plan for land adjacent to the Grove Municipal Airport running North and South parallel to the runway. That land was purchased with FAA funds so it would have to be leased to Ferra. They anticipate creating 125 new jobs over a period of time.

Keefer asked Martin and lay to update the Board and Staff on possible expansion to their facilities:

· Martin reported that Precision Machine is currently conducting equipment expansion which would create approximately 10 new jobs. Martin commended the City for their recent work on the drainage situation. Martin added that Precision anticipate continual growth over the next 12 years.
· Lay reported that Pride Plating is experiencing growth which anticipates 25/30 new jobs. Some of which would be relocating from other facilities. 
· Keefer mentioned that Bottoroff has been in contact with the Oklahoma Department of Commerce in regards to possible CDBG grants. Keefer noted that they would need a policy from the Board and that would be forth coming at the next meeting. 
· The Downtown Merchants are working on an Open House project for the vacant buildings in that area. 
· Keefer reported that he went to Tulsa last week for an announcement that the Bass Master Classic is coming back to Grove in March of 2016. Keefer also mentioned the FLW Rayovac and Grand Lake Association – Big Bass Blast events upcoming this spring and summer. 

TRUSTEES REPORT:

Lay understood that the Wyandotte Tribe purchased the old Twister Mart facility along Highway 59 North. Lay asked if the City knew if they plan on placing any gaming machines in that facility. Keefer didn’t believe they would.

At 5:00 PM Lay made the motion to adjourn. Seconded by Lewandowski. AYE: Martin, Lay, Lewandowski and Adzigian. NAY: None. Motion carried. 
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